



West Cheshire Warriors Netball Club Committee Meeting Minutes

Venue	Northgate
Date	07/11/2023
Chair	Natalie Ryan (NR)
Attendees	Cristopher Stanford (CS), Lauren Bradley (LB), Marc Caldecott (MC), Neil Stocker (NS), Emily Wykes (EW)
Apologies	Niamh Leong (NL), Kane Ashcroft (KA) Heather Stocker (HS)

Agenda

1. Website
2. Policies and documents
3. Membership form
4. Membership offering
5. Fixtures
6. A.O.B

1. Website	Presented
NR prior to the meeting sent out access to the website for review by the committee. Positive feedback given with minor tweaks. Committee agreed that photos suitable for website need to be taken - group shot, etc. Individual headshots - NR to arrange and coordinate but site will be launched regardless. Profiles - content to be provided by individuals. Committee members profiles to detail what their roles and responsibilities are News - Continue with weekly blog to be written each Monday with a round up of the week. Agreed new news article of player spotlight - each month a player picked at random. MC to be first player	NR
Actions	Completed by
NS, LB and EW to write profiles for website NR to finish committee page and detail roles and responsibilities MC & NR to coordinate Player spotlight NR to coordinate photos CS - once website launched to ensure social media is linked with site and publicize on posts	14/11/23 13/11/23 Dec 23 Ongoing Ongoing

2. Policies and documents	Presented
<p>Provided as pre-read. All agreed needed and to be put in place. Documents have been produced with EMMNA, England Netball and Government guidelines</p> <p>All agreed that event specific policy to be in place for Nationals with those selected for squad to sign</p> <p>Membership form signed by all members, form will draw reference and commitment to our policies</p>	NR
Actions	Completed by
MC and CS to provide first aid certificate for records	20/11/2023

3. Membership Form	Presented
<p>Form reviewed prior to meeting and agreed requirement</p> <p>Policies addressed in form and signed declaration within.</p>	NR
Actions	Completed by
All to complete membership form	12/11/2023

4. Membership Offering	Presented
<p>Discussed membership</p> <p>Agreed - to be offered to new members once they have been attending training sessions for a month. Weekly payments taken until that date. At the time of becoming a member - membership form completed and then added to whatsapp, Spond and considered for fixtures. Training kit to be encouraged</p> <p>Prior to this new members may be considered but this is on a case by case basis and at the agreement of Directors, Chair and Coaches</p>	NR
Actions	Completed by
None	

5. Fixtures	Presented
<p>Discussed upcoming fixtures and their importance.</p> <p>Concerns raised of timing and travel for IOM tournament. Other date has been offered in May which we will move to as committee felt Jan was tight timeline taking into consideration costs</p> <p>Suggestion raised - Mini nationals league. Discussed this and will move discussions</p>	<p>NR</p> <p>NL</p>

forward but felt a tournament would rival current north nationals league - Arena. However will look to see what fixtures can be secured with northern National teams	
WCW tournament - Date agreed will push forward and follow format of Josh's Trailblazer Tournament. Umpires to be secured	NS/MC
WCW League - committee felt that current Mixed winter league does not fit club or requirements. Look to start our own mixed league or liaise with current mixed summer league runners - update to be provided at next meeting. Will look to use Wrexham or Northgate as venue	NS
Actions	Completed by
CS to continue with sourcing fixtures and provide updates as and when HS to open all invites of Spond to all members. Coaches will then select from club NS to discuss WCW league with current Mixed Summer League runners.	Ongoing 12/11/2023 Jan 2024

6. A.O.B	Presented
<p>Merchandise - NS and NR have been looking into team merchandise. Will continue to look for solutions, agreed priority</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Hoodie • Team Match Bag • Player kit bags • Sliders <p>Kit - NR request match kit order to be finalised in January</p>	NR
Actions	Completed by
NR & NS to continue to source and will update club as and when. Need to secure interest on products as well	Ongoing

Date of Next Meeting	16/01/2024
Time	6 pm
Venue	Northgate